
MINUTES 

FOUNTAIN COUNTY COMMISSIONERS 
SEPTEMBER 18, 2017 

6:30 P.M. 
 

The following Fountain County Commissioners were present at the meeting:  
Craig Stalter, Don Hesler and Tim Shumaker. 

 
 

PUBLIC COMMENT – none 
 

 
MINUTES  

A motion was made by Don Hesler and seconded by Tim Shumaker to approve the 
minutes of the September 5, 2017 meeting as presented.    Vote:  3-0 

 

CLAIMS #1- 118& Payroll Claims 
A motion was made by Tim Shumaker and seconded by Don Hesler to approve the 

Claims.            Vote:  3-0 
 

 
DEPARTMENT HEAD REPORTS 

 
County Highway- Bud Peach  

A lot of brush has been cut in the county. Also, 18 bridges on the critical list have been 
given rip rap around them. 

 
Treasurer- Colleen Chambers  

She would like to lease a new printer/copier. Terry Martin has already reviewed the 
lease agreement. It will be $149.08/month for 60 months.  

A motion was made by Don Hesler and seconded by Tim Shumaker to allow the 

Treasurer to purchase the new printer/copier.       Vote: 3-0 
 

Landfill - Greg Robison 
He finally received the approval letter from IDEM. This will allow Deckard Engineering to 

proceed with the work. The Rule 5 Notice of Intent permit was sent in with a filing fee of 
$100. 

 
Erich Haley – Health Department 

Transfers:  
$600.00 From: 1159-0000-22501  Gas & Oil 

$500.00 To:     1159-0000-33304  Transportation 
$100.00 To:     1159-0000-44101  Equipment 

This will allow them to purchase a camera and fund going to conferences.  
A motion was made by Tim Shumaker and seconded by Don Hesler to approve the 

transfer.  

 
APPLE FESTIVAL 

Nancy Wagner requested the use of the Courthouse for the Apple festival for the Murals 
between the hours of 11-2p.m.  

A motion was made by Tim Shumaker and seconded by Don Hesler to approve the 
request.             Vote: 3-0 

 
 

Hope Springs Safe House – Request for $1,500 donation 
A motion was made by Tim Shumaker and seconded by Don Hesler to approve the 

donation request of $1,500.         Vote: 3-0 
 

 
Request for CBA to decorate tree & display sled on courthouse lawn for 

December 2017. 

A motion was made by Don Hesler and seconded by Tim Shumaker to approve the 
request.            Vote: 3-0 

 



 

 
 

Terry Martin – Legal Updates 
The property on Graham Creek Road has had its Judgement dismissed. The property has 

transferred and the new owners are working to clean up the property.  
 

The Property in Portland Arch - Auto Shop doesn’t appear to be an issue with its location 
but, the other buildings appear to be outside property lines. The survey pins should be 

there to pinpoint the property lines but they haven’t been located yet. 
 

 
THE NEXT MEETING WILL BE MONDAY, 

OCTOBER 2, 2017 8:30 A.M. 
 

 

 
 

 
 

____________________________   ________________________ 
Attest-Brenda Hardy     Craig Stalter 

 
               

        ________________________ 
        Don Hesler 

 
               

        ________________________ 
        Tim Shumaker 

 


